
 

 

 PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION 

 I s l e  O f  P i n e s  

January 2017 

 
 
 
 
 
 

IOP’s 2nd Annual Chili Cook-Off, Kick-Off Membership Drive 
January 21, 2017 from 4-8pm 

 
This is your chance to Start/Renew your IOP membership at a discounted rate. 

This is also a great time to sample some of IOP’s best chili, socialize with your community, let the kids play, and 

enjoy the day. 

Chili tasting is included in the price of your membership, as well as hotdogs and drinks will also be provided. 

Non-member admission for chili tasting is $5 for adults and $3 for children (under 13 and over8). 

Based on your votes, the 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place chilies will receive an award. 

To participate in the Chili cook off and for additional details please contact 

Jesse Dance at (flyfshermn82@gmail.com)  

The deadline to reserve a spot in the chili competition is 1/15- SIGN UP EARLY  

WE LOOK FORWARD TO YOUR SUPPORT AND HOPE TO SEE EVERYONE IN THE IOP AT THIS 

EVENT!!!!! 

All non-member tasting monies will be allocated to future events. 

All membership monies will be for the association for the upkeep of the park and future events.  

Adults:  BYOB 

 
 
 
 
 

SEE PAGE 5 FOR MEMBERSHIP SIGNUP FORM. PLESE COMPLETE AND BRING WITH YOU. 



 

 

From The IOPPOA President 

ISLE OF PINES PROPERTY OWNERS’ BOARD MEMBERS 

Officers: 

Name  Phone  Email 

President: Terry Gardner  407‐496‐1522  gardnerinc@bellsouth.net  

Vice Pres: Al Eastburn  321‐245‐7710  aheast4748@aol.com 

Treasurer: Kurt Lugar     lugar@bellsouth.net 

Secretary: Ed Moon  321‐228‐3116   ed@turbomoon.com 

Board Members: 

Dana Aikin  407‐401‐3606  123danaaikin@gmail.com 

Suzanne Arnold  407‐281‐0901  suzarnold@mindspring.com 

Fred Blankenbicker     flb_steelers@yahoo.com 

Robert Holder     jetbreeze45@aol.com 

Chet Koziniski  828‐699‐8715  chk43812@yahoo.com 

Shawn Krzanik  321‐239‐6462  stkrzanik@gmail.com 

Domenique Lombardo  407‐474‐7000  dblanch@bellsouth.net 

Jesse Dance    flyfshermn82@gmail.com 

Donna Spencer  716 ‐861 ‐7076    djspe1121@aol.com  

Josh Starcher     josh.starcher@gmail.com 

Marilyn Williams  303‐746‐5086  lynnewsheba@gmail.com 

 

The IOPPOA Board meets 
the First Tuesday of every 

month at 7:00pm at the 
South Beach Park. All are 

welcome to attend.   

Please contact a board of-
ficer if you would like a 

topic to be put on the agen-
da for discussion.  

 

Check us out at 
www.isleofpines.org 

 

Dear Neighbors,  
 
First, I would like to clarify my last leƩer that may have been misleading. I did not mean for it to sound 
as if I am not interested in becoming President again. I just meant that was the last leƩer as your presi‐
dent for the year 2016. As for 2017, I hope I have served my community well and I look forward to the 
possibility of serving as President in 2017.  
 
I hope everyone had a very Merry Christmas and wish you all a healthy and prosperous new year. I hope 
to see some new faces at the 2017 meeƟngs!! See everyone at the Chili Cook Off Kick Off. Tons of Chili, 
Discounted Memberships and come learn about becoming a Board Member or elecƟng Board Mem‐
bers. Also, the county will be conducƟng a speed survey someƟme in January. Details of survey results 
can be found in the minutes.  
 
Thank you,  
 
Terry Gardner  
IOPPOA President  
 
   

       



 

 

December Board Meeting Minutes 
 
Date:  12/6/2016 
Start time:   7:05pm 
November minutes were accepted and seconded with no opposition 
Treasurers report showed a total of $19,922.97 as of date 11/2016 and was read and approved.  No one opposed. 
 

Discussion of Old Business:   
 
Door to door speed hump survey is complete with 51 signatures that are interested in further exploring speed calming options. 
 
The flag pole light may need to be looked at.  It was off several nights but was on during the meeting this month.   
 
Septic tank was inspected and roots were found inside the tank.  3 quotes will be submitted to correct the issue.   
 
Discussion of New Business: 
 
The basketball court is currently scheduled to be completed Sunday 12/11.   Stay tuned… 
 
January 21st is the membership drive and 2nd annual chili cook off.   People are encouraged to invite a couple friends to attend 
the event.  Read the flyer and enter your chili on time.  
 
Further discussion on how to clear the north property.  Kurt will talk to his contact to discuss clearing of the property.  John 
Rome had a quote for $3500 for 2 pieces of equipment (and workers) for a full day.   Discussion of easement, property lines, 
and access will need to be further investigated.  There will be a questionnaire at the membership drive to find out how many 
people are interested and willing to help with the North park development.  
 
More discussion on trash removal from the park.  Several actions were assigned.  More discussion to come next month… 
 
There was discussion of a future fundraiser and organizing a committee to help put something together.  The board is seeking 
volunteers whom are willing to help.  
 
There were thoughts about on-line membership/ticket registration. Something like a PayPal set-up and maintenance.  We are 
looking into what needs to be done and if people are interested.  
 
There will likely be a soft survey during the membership drive to learn more on the wants and wishes of the POA. 
  
Meeting ended at 8:05pm 
 
Board Members that attended:  Dana Aikin, Suzanne Arnold, Fred Blankenbicker, Jesse Dance, Terry Gardner, Chet 
Kozinski, Kurt Lugar, Al Eastburn, Shawn Krzanik, Marilyn Williams, Josh Starcher and Donna Spencer 
 
Absent Board Members:  Robert Holder, Domenique Lombardo, and Ed Moon 
 
Guests: 
Not recorded 



 

 

 

 IOPPOA IS TAKING BIDS FOR THE FOLLOWING SERVICES IN 
2017:  

 

BATHROOM MAINTENANCE  
NEWSLETTER EDITOR  
NEWSLETTER DELIVERY  

WEBMASTER  
PARK LAWN MAINTENNANCE  

 
For anyone interested in bidding the above posiƟons, we have added the bid descripƟon and request for bid 

form to this issue of the newsleƩer.  Simply remove the form from the newsleƩer to complete and submit as 

instructed on the form. 

As a reference point for your bid, the 2016 bids were awarded as follows; 

 Bathroom Maintenance—$45.00 per month 

 NewsleƩer Editor—$125.00 per issue 

 NewsleƩer PreparaƟon and Delivery—$35.00 per issue 

 Webmaster‐$FREE annual membership in lieu of payment 

 Park Lawn Maintenance‐ $200.00 per month 

If you have quesƟons about submiƫng a bid for any of the above services please contact a board member. 

Sealed bids may be presented at the February board meeƟng being held Tuesday January 7th, 2017. Bids will 

be voted on at the meeƟng. If you are unable to aƩend the meeƟng, please turn your sealed bid into a board 

member to bring to the meeƟng or mail as instructed on the bid request form. Please include your email ad‐

dress. Successful bidders will be noƟfied at the meeƟng or by email if unable to aƩend the meeƟng.  

 

ATTENTION CURRENT AND FUTURE IOPPOA MEMBERS 
 

Membership Forms have been included in this issue for your convenient and expedited signup. Please 
remove from newsletter , complete and bring to our annual membership drive on January 21st from 

4:00PM to 8:00PM. The 2017 dues are as follows; 
 

 Annual Household Membership—$125.00 (includes 1 key, +$5.00 for additional keys). 
 Discounts; Seniors (65+) -$50.00, Sign-up at membership drive -$10.00, Hosting IOP Event-

$10.00, and Working IOP event-$5.00 (Maximum -$25.00 for hosting or working events). 
 

In addition, 2017 members will be asked to vote for the next IOPPOA Board at the membership drive. 
Ballots will be provided at membership signup. Anyone wishing to join the Board can have their name 
added the pre-printed ballots. Simply contact any current officer listed on page 2 to have your name 

added. The deadline for having your name added to the ballot is January 15th. 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

2016 IOP Christmas Party 

 

We just wanted to say 
thank you so much to all 
of the people who 
helped before, during 
and after the  Christmas 
Party. We couldn't have 
done it without you.  
—-Mike and Jen Land  



 

 



 

 

Remember if you have an up coming Birthday, Anniversary or other special event you would like in the newsletter, please 
email iopnewsletter@yahoo.com! Please submit by the second Saturday in the preceding month. 

 

Play Group  
Join us at the park 
Wednesdays at 4:00.  
 
Feel free to bring a 
snack to share. 
 

Please Slow Down  
Kids are on the streets waiting for school buses, 
walking, riding bikes,  skateboarding and such.  
 

Please use caution and observe the speed limit 
entering  and exiting the neighborhood.  
 

Parents, please talk to your kids and tell them to 
be cautious. If they see a car coming move off to 
the side of the road. Make sure when they are 
waiting for the bus that they are not 
standing or sitting in the road.   
 

Thank you.  

 

Pete and Melissa Webb  
January 1.  

Clara Meyer 
January 8 

Trace Bazinet  
January 24  



 

 



 

 

To advertise please email 

Upcoming  
IOP Events 

 
Jan 21 Annual Membership Drive 
 
NOTE: Private—Park rental functions may be viewed 
at www.isleofpines.org 

 
Orange County Mosquito Control  

Ph (407-254-9120)  
Email: mosquitocontrol@ocfl.net  

 
Getting bit by Mosquitos? Call Orange County Mosquito  

Control. They  will come out almost every time that someone 
calls. Spraying usually begins shortly after sunset and can  

continue into the very early morning,  
depending on the time of the year.  



 

 



 

 

Spiderman Tree Service 
 

We have helped many IOP  
residents with Tree Removal & 
Stump Grinding. Great Prices,  

Dependable service &  
complete haul away of all  

debris! Licensed, Insured &  
Bonded. 

 
We also do Lake Clearing, House 

Painting  
& Car Detailing!  

 
Call Steve for a free estimate!  

407-209-5048 

Double Discount  
Plumbing 

 
Commercial & Residential 

IOP Resident for over 35 years! 
 

Bill Jenkins Jr. , Owner 
407-282-6056 Office 
321-303-8273 Cell 

Have ads or  
articles for the 

next newsletter?          
 

Send your information to  
iopnewsletter@yahoo.com 

 
Park Rental Information: 

 

If you are member of the IOPPA then you may 

rent the South Beach Park.  How do you go 

about that?  Well it is easy.  Check out the web-

site www.isleofpines.org and look under the 

Community Calendar to see if the date is availa-

ble.  If it is, download the Park Rental Applica-

tion (Under Community Stuff). E-mail Jesse 

Dance at flyfshermn82@gmail.com and let him 

know that you want to reserve the park. Next, 

make arrangements to get the paperwork and 

your $75 deposit check to Jesse. The park isn’t 

considered rented until the check and  paper-

work have been received.  Pick up the  Private 

Function sign from Jesse on the day of your 

party.  After the function if all is in order then 

your check will be returned to you.   



 

 



 

 


